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I Respectfully SUPPORT [HCR 38]. 

 

Deputy Paul Emerson Baker died while on duty some forty-three (43) years ago and 

finally is recognized, rightfully so for his service. Why it took so long is a mystery. 

 

I am 'Thankful' for Deputy Baker's service to our nation via his (1945) stint in the 

Merchant Marine, Korean War (1951), Police Officer with Hawthorn California Police 

Department and seventeen (17) years of service as a (Police Officer) with the 

California Highway Patrol, is nothing short of impressive. 

 

I did not know Deputy Baker nor do I know any of his relatives.  

 

I am a resident of Yamhill County and I am very 'Thankful' to the Yamhill County 

Sheriff's Department for all of their efforts in my neighborhood. 

 

I am also 'Thankful' to Representatives Scharf, Elmer and Senator Starr for taking the 

necessary efforts to recognize Deputy Baker's public service.  

 

Were any attempts made to contact Deputy Baker's relatives?  

 

David S. Wall 

Mr. Oregon Respectfully, Concurs. 

 


